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STAY CONNECTED! 

Dear Members, 

We are all beset by the dismal news of Covid-19, but we need to take seriously the ramifica-
tions of not following the recommended guidelines set forth by the Centers for Disease Con-
trol and Prevention. According to the New York Times, “At least 32 new coronavirus deaths 
and 2,711 new cases were reported in Kentucky on Nov. 24. Over the past week, there has 
been an average of 3,037 cases per day, an increase of 52 percent from the average two 
weeks earlier.” Additionally, there has been a total of 166,478  cases and 1,658 deaths re-
ported.  

Thanksgiving is, by far, my favorite holiday. There is no pressure to find the perfect gift, but 
to only enjoy your family, whether by birth or those you have chosen, and break bread. This 
year will be different, but it does not negate the goodwill that is associated with the holiday. I 
am thankful for many things, most of all my family and friends who will be at the forefront 
of my thoughts going into this holiday season. Wear a mask and do not crowd the kitchen as 
we are naturally wont to do. 

On that note, being masked throughout this pandemic has offered some insight that many of 
us would do well to think about. The etymology of the phrase that the eyes are the window to 
the soul is not certain, but there are attributions to numerous sources. The French version, 
“Les yeux sont le miroir de l'ame,” is translated as the eyes are the mirror of the soul. Cicero 
has been credited with the Latin version, “Ut imago est animi voltus sic indices oculi,” or the 
face is the index of the mind. In Matthew 6:22, it is stated that, “the eye is the lamp of the 
body.” Whatever the provenance of this particular phraseology, the sentiment is essentially 
the same—our eyes are a tell about how we are really feeling at a specific point in time. In 
Psychology Today, Dr. David Ludden writes: 

When people are sad or worried, they furrow their brow, which makes the eyes 
look smaller. Yet when people are cheerful, we correctly call them “bright-eyed.” 
That’s because people raise their eyebrows when they’re happy, making the eyes 
look bigger and brighter. 

We can tell a true (or Duchenne) smile from a fake by looking at a person's eyes. 
The mouth shape of a smile is easy to fake—we do it all the time out of politeness. 
But the eyes are the giveaway: When we’re truly happy, we not only smile but also 
crinkle the corners of our eyes in a “crow’s feet” pattern. But when people fake a 

smile, they usually forget about their eyes. 

This is really just a convoluted way of saying that 
how we approach one another is important. What 
wearing a mask has allowed me to do is to look 
another person in the eyes and to pay attention. I 
have sensed joy, sorrow, hope, and other emotions 
that run the gamut. My hope for this holiday sea-
son is that you see the crinkles in the corners of 
others eyes, because you know they are truly smil-
ing. I will leave you with this, if you sense some-
thing wrong, do not hesitate to ask, “Are you 
okay?” It would surprise you how much that 
means.  

Stay safe and Happy Holidays. 

 

All best, 

 

Jared Crawford, CKY AGA President 
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Assistant Director of Investment Operations, KRS 

Hi, I am Ann Case. I was born and raised in Kentucky. I knew from a very young age that I wanted to be an account-

ant. I loved math and I loved getting to help my dad add stuff up on the calculator. I was blessed with the oppor-

tunity to attend the University of Kentucky where I earned a Bachelor Degree in Accounting. 

I started my career in the loan department of a small local bank, until I heard of an opening in the accounting de-

partment at the Kentucky Retirement Systems (KRS). I have now 

worked for KRS for 22 years. I began as an entry level accountant and 

today I am the Assistant Director of Investment Operations. I have had 

several opportunities to leave KRS, but I am a firm believer that you 

have to love what you do. I have always loved my job and I am honored to 

get to work with an amazing group of people at KRS. 

I have been lucky enough to work with a number of people who have 

mentored me and encouraged me throughout my career at KRS. One 

mentor, is someone that you many of you may recognize, Liz Smith. 

She was my first manager and she has been an amazing boss, friend 

and co-worker throughout my career. I must also mention my first boss 

Glenn Valley. I give him credit for my analytical skills. I started my ca-

reer keying the General Ledger (yes, I keyed every single entry). How-

ever, when something was out of balance I had to search thousands of 

entries to find my outage. This taught me the fine art of data mining.  

I initially began attending AGA monthly meetings and annual PDTs to get CPE. I had no idea how many people/

friends that I would meet. It has allowed me to meet many people throughout the commonwealth and blessed me 

with the opportunities to serve in a number of position on the board. I am proud to be a member and the current 

Secretary of the Central Kentucky AGA Chapter.   



 

UPCOMING MEETING 

 

December 9, 2020 
*FREE For Members, $5 for non-members* 

(Pay through GoToWebinar) 

Upcoming AGA Programs  

Note: If there’s a topic or speaker you’d like, please reach out to the 2019—2020 Education Co-Chairs.  

Their contact information can be found on the last page of the newsletter.  

Date Speaker Topic 
CPE 

Hours 

December 9, 2020 
Sheila Weinberg, Founder and CEO of 

Truth in Accounting 
Financial State of the 

States 
1 

January 13, 2021 
Rebecca Adkins, Executive Director of 

Operations, KRS 
KRS Operations 1 

“I wanted to let you know I enjoyed the AGA webinar. The speakers were really good. Lisa Parker was very enthusiastic in 
her presentation of GASB standards. She was very conversational and presented the information in a really easy to follow, 

easy to understand format. Kinney Poynter gave some great data on how the pandemic has affected the state’s economy, reve-
nues and assistance programs, as well as what forecasters are saying for the next year. Daniel Porter was very good in pre-

senting how to breakdown a fraud investigation into steps and then showing us how he used those steps in a few cases he has 
worked. Please bring these speakers back for future AGA trainings.” Mary Hudson. 

Lisa Parker and GASB Update…..To me that’s 
just hard to make interesting. She did a great job 

though. She came across as very enthusiastic with 
some rather difficult material to have to train on.” 

John Stout 



 

 December Presenter 

 

 

Sheila A. Weinberg, Founder & CEO, Truth in Accounting 
Sheila A. Weinberg, CPA, is the founder and CEO of Truth in Accounting, whose mission is to compel governments to produce 
financial reports that are understandable, reliable, transparent and correct. Since 2002 Ms. Weinberg has led Truth in Ac-
counting's research initiatives, which include "The Truth about Balanced Budgets: a Fifty State Study," the "Financial State of 
the States," and the "Financial State of the Union." Because of her expertise in governmental budgeting and accounting, Ms. 
Weinberg has testified before the Federal Accounting Standards Advisory Board (FASAB), the Government Accounting Stand-
ards Board, and numerous state legislative hearings on matters of proper government accounting. 
Ms. Weinberg earned her Bachelor of Accounting degree from the University of Denver, which she attended on an academic 
scholarship.  She received her certified public accountant (CPA) credential in 1981. Ms. Weinberg was active in the Concord 
Coalition from its inception in 1992, and was honored in 1998 with their 
Outstanding Volunteer Award. 
Ms. Weinberg is a member of the Association of Government Accountants' 
Financial Management Standards Board, the University of Denver's School 
of Accountancy Advisory Board, and is a member of the Union League 
Club of Chicago's Public Affairs Committee. Ms. Weinberg also sits on the 
Consultative Advisory Group for the International Public Sector Account-
ing Standards Board. She has served as an independent legislative adviser 
to members of Congress on federal budgeting and accounting issues. She 
was also a member of the Comeback America Initiative Advisory Council, 
the Academy of Government Accountability Advisory Council and two 
FASAB Task Forces. Her commentary on the federal budget, Social Securi-
ty, Medicare and other national issues has appeared repeatedly in numerous 
publications, including USA Today, Chicago Tribune and Chicago Sun-
Times. She has been a guest on local and national television and radio 
shows, and is often engaged to speak on federal and state budget and ac-
counting issues.  

Rebecca Adkins, Executive Director, Office of Operations,      
Kentucky Retirement Systems 

As Executive Director Rebecca manages the day to day operations of the Systems in-
cluding the $47 million administrative budget. She is responsible for the Divisions of 
Enterprise & Technology Services, Procurement & Office Services, Accounting, and 
Employer Reporting Compliance & Education (ERCE) divisions within the agency.  

Ms. Adkins graduated from Georgetown College where she majored in Computer Sci-
ence. She held various software development positions after college and was first affili-
ated with KRS from 1987 until 1995. After a stint as a software developer in the private 
sector, she returned to KRS in 2001 to provide technical and consulting expertise to the 
KRS technology team in support of the legacy system and other technology initia-
tives. In 2006 Rebecca served as the data conversion lead for the START Pro-
ject. Beginning in 2012, she held multiple managerial positons including PMO and Data 
Services. She served as Division Director of Enterprise & Technology Services from 
2017 until May of 2019. In January 2019, she was appointed Interim Executive Director, 
Office of Operations, and subsequently named Executive Director. She has worked ex-
tensively with the executive management team throughout her career at KRS and knows 
the ins and outs of the agency on multiple levels. 

 January Presenter 



 



 

Will You Answer National President, Wendy Morton-Huddleston’s Challenge to 
Commit to the Power of 7?  

   
Want to help strengthen your association and have the chance to win fun prizes? Participate in AGA's 

Power of 7 recruitment campaign, running Oct. 1, 2020 to April 30, 2021! 

   

This 7-month campaign is designed to strengthen AGA by challenging every member to recruit 7 new 
members. When you recruit a new member, you'll receive a recruiter lapel pin as well as a reusable 

AGA face mask and be entered into both our monthly prize drawings and the grand prize drawing for a    
complimentary trip to PDT in Nashville.  

   

As members, you are the best recruiters for AGA since you know what membership means to you and 
your career. Ask your friends and colleagues to join AGA today — don’t forget to give them your ID  

number!  

NLT is 100% Virtual! 
   

National Leadership Training (NLT) is the essential event for developing and training 
government financial professionals to excel as leaders in today’s competitive market. 
NLT will be held virtually, Feb. 24–25, 2021.This training offers up to 14 CPE hours.  

National Collegiate Leadership Program 
   
Do you know a junior or senior college student who could benefit from listening and learning from gov-

ernment leaders? Currently enrolled junior and senior college students are invited to participate in 
AGA’s 2021 National Collegiate Leadership Program! Recipients of this scholarship will attend AGA’s vir-
tual 2021 National Leadership Training on Feb. 24–25, 2021. These students will gain valuable one-on-
one experience engaging with senior government leaders while learning more about government finan-

cial management careers. Register by 12:00 p.m. ET on Friday, Dec. 11.  

https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__AGA.informz.net_z_cjUucD9taT05NjUzNDA1JnA9MSZ1PTExMzI3NTUxMDcmbGk9ODEzOTg4NDM_index.html&d=DwMBaQ&c=jvUANN7rYqzaQJvTqI-69lgi41yDEZ3CXTgIEaHlx7c&r=MNTbFHrFD7lOnZIUTDvVjp6z-3h6FSiIGHtiaayByZM&m=_f24PEhT7UfgJyV
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__AGA.informz.net_z_cjUucD9taT05NjUzNDA1JnA9MSZ1PTExMzI3NTUxMDcmbGk9ODEzOTg4NDQ_index.html&d=DwMBaQ&c=jvUANN7rYqzaQJvTqI-69lgi41yDEZ3CXTgIEaHlx7c&r=MNTbFHrFD7lOnZIUTDvVjp6z-3h6FSiIGHtiaayByZM&m=_f24PEhT7UfgJyV


Have you liked us on Facebook? 

AGA CENTRAL KENTUCKY CHAPTER 

October Secretary’s Report 

https://www.facebook.com/ckyaga/


October 
TREASURER’S REPORT 

Visit our website at  

Central Kentucky AGA 

Share your AGA story 

on Facebook 

                                                                                     

Check out the latest 

AGA news 

 

To get involved and 

volunteer 

 

 Submit future  

Newsletter material 
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2020-2021 Chapter Executive 

Committee Members 
 

 
                    President: Jared Crawford  

                      President-elect: Alice Wilson  

     Immediate Past President: Krista Jackson 

                    Treasurer: Elizabeth Smith  

            Secretary: Ann Case 

     Education Co-Chair: Eveanna Barry   

     Education Co-Chair: Kristen Coffey 

             Education Co-Chair:  Michelle Sutton 

     Membership/Attendance: Catherine Hunt, CGFM   

                      Historian: Rachel Prestenbach      

                 Newsletter Editor: Terra Coffey   

            Co-Webmaster: Amy Small, CGFM  

     Co-Webmaster: Joe McDaniel  

   Accountability (CCR): Kristen Hundley 

       CGFM: Melissa Klink  

    Young Professionals: Jetta Collett   

Community Service Co-Chair: Jodi Correll  

Community Service Co-Chair: Phil Nally, CGFM  

  Chapter Travel Coordinator: Terra Coffey 

National Council of Chapters 

                      Representative: Phil Nally 

Are you looking to build your professional networking skills? Do you have a passion 

for AGA and want to share it with others? If so, contact a current Committee       

Member!  


